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“I will sing of the mercies of the Lord for ever: With my mouth will I make known thy faithfulness to all 
generations.” Psalm 89:1.  Just as it is in the lower 48, many people here are struggling, not only financially 
and physically, but most of all spiritually. This has given us more opportunities to witness the faithfulness of 
God.  We praise the Lord that doors that once seemed closed, have been opened.  Individuals that were once cold 
to the Gospel, have been more receptive. We pray that God will touch their hearts and that they will be saved 
soon.  After the door to one group of Russians seemed to have closed, another seems to be opening.  We pray 
that the Lord will use us to be a help and minister to this family and that God will move upon their hearts.
In the last year or so we began visiting a couple of ladies occasionally.  Now we visit them every day.  We have 
prayer with them, bring them groceries, help them around their houses with odd jobs, mow their yards or take 
them to town or even Fairbanks if they need to go.  One of the ladies, Kathleen, is a dear lady and knows the 

Lord as her Saviour.  She is a widow and has no family here.  We 
thank the Lord that we are able to help her in some small way.  
The other lady, Betty, is 95 years old and still enjoys working out 
in her yard and feeding the birds and squirrels.  Betty recently 
gave up driving and now is learning to depend on others.  This 
has given us a 
greater opportunity 
than in the past to 
show her the love 
of God.  We have 
given her Gospel 
tracts, as have 

others, but she still 
holds to her Jehovah Witness religion.  She allows us to pray with 
her before we leave each day and she reads the Bible lessons we 
give her.  Please pray with us for her spiritual need that she will 
realize that Jesus Christ is the answer.    
We thank the Lord for each of you that so faithfully pray for us and support us financially.  Please keep these 
two ladies in your prayers.  Also pray for the monthly men’s meetings, for lives to be touched and God to be 
glorified in us as we seek to reach others in Delta that are lost without the Lord. Pray for our travels as winter is 
coming soon.  We put a lot of miles on our truck each month.  Winter travel is more difficult and the cold is hard 
on vehicles.  Our truck now has over 253,000 miles on it.  We need to get a few more repairs done before winter, 
so please keep that need in prayer that God will supply the needed funds to get them done before cold weather 
returns. 
 
Your Missionaries,

Ernie and Nancy Wyrick
   


